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A MESSAGE FROM DISTRICT GOVERNOR PEGGY 
 

 
supplies to those in need in Kentucky post tornado damage.   Our 
International President Doug Alexander was there to help unload!   
Please check out all the pictures on our 14-T Facebook page.  Our 
Foundation LCIF , has also been instrumental in providing financial 
support to those District in need .      
 
Many from 14-T were there to help load the Harrisburg truck and a 
very special thanks to Lion James Kendall of the Greencastle 
Club for the use of extra pallets and a pallet jack.    We could not 
have done this without your help!!!!  
 
Speaking of Hearts there is an urgent need at this time in our area for 
blood donors as the blood banks are very short on supply at this time.   
I have added a list of upcoming blood drives in our area in this 
newsletter (Pg 8).   Please consider a donation!  
 
 April 23, 2022 District 14-T Convention is looking to be a very 
special day!   We will continue with our efforts to help put a dent in 
food insecurity issues in our area by having a large food drive for the 
Central Penna. Food Bank the day of our Convention.  I am 
encouraging everyone to start collecting items now for the April Drive.   
More information will be coming soon on the Convention Day! 
 
I would encourage all members to consider Leadership positions within 
our District as part of your service journey.   We will have openings for 
zone chairs and 1VDG Dennis will be calling and asking for help for his 
2022-2023 District Governor year.  Take advantage of Leadership 
trainings and check out the Lions Leadership online courses.  
 

Greetings Lions and Leos of District 14-T 
 
Happy Valentines Day to one and All!  
 
District 14-T Lions you are Awesome!!!!! 
Serving from the Heart is what you do! 
 
I would like to report that our PA State Disaster 
Team delivered Two tractor trailer loads of 

March newsletter deadline is  
March 4th.   

 
Please have your articles and club 

information emailed to  
Lion Fay Watson at 

faydy320@centurylink.net        
 

Thank you! 

http://www.palions14t.org/
mailto:faydy320@centurylink.net
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DG Peg message cont’d… 
 
Did you know that since July 2021 our District has added 89 new members!   My goal is 112 members for 
the year and we are almost there and I think we will pass that goal!  Continued efforts to help our 
communities, through fun and service, is what is leading new members to us!    Keep up the great work!,  
 
Continue to have faith and serve with the Heart of a Lion as we ROAR into 2022!  
Remember, Service from the Heart and Embracing change will guide our way! 
 
Serving Together,  
 
District Governor Peg 
 

MESSAGE FROM 1VDG DENNIS 

Greetings Lions and Leos,  
 
I hope you are all well and safe.  
 
January involved visits to 6 clubs. We found Lionism to be alive and well including 1,500 pairs of 
eyeglasses received from the Lower Swatara Lions, a great visit with Don Holmes and all the Lions at 
West Hanover, Duncannon, Lower Paxton Lioness Lions, and surviving the visits at Lower Paxton and 
Paxtang with multiple PDG’s present at both. 
 
Training continued early in January with a weekend retreat the first weekend for all first and second vice 
governors in PA. Part of preparing for that weekend’s retreat involved some research on Melvin Jones 
(The Paxtang Club got exposed during the DG visit) The Public Speaking was my biggest challenge but 
there was training as well on MD 14 Finance & CBL, Effective Listening, Promoting the Service Journey, 
Succession Planning, and more on the Global Membership Approach. A very busy 48 hour period that 
involved more bonding of next year’s MD 14 District Governors. 
 
Cabinet selection for next Lions year 2022-23 continued during January and is still a work in progress. 
And I have picked a theme for next Lions Year “Together We Can Serve More”. 
 
I am looking forward to continue visiting clubs during February with DG Peggy (including one tonight at 
the Hershey Club) and continue to be very glad to receive donations for our District Projects as well as 
learning how our individual Clubs are serving (up to 27 visits so far this Lions Year). 
 
No question, the highlight of the month involved the loading of the truck at the State Office which was 
headed to Kentucky to assist the victims of December’s tornadoes. Lots of donated goods. Lots of Help. If 
you were there you truly got to experience what is to be a Lion and the good we are capable of. 
 
Please be safe as we Serve together! 
 
 Yours in Lions Fellowship, 
1VDG Dennis 
 

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
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JANUARY DG VISITS 

Duncannon Lions 
King Lion Brittany Rothermel Lower Paxton Lioness Lions  

King Lion Laurie Womer 

West Hanover Lions  Zone Chair Doug Long, King 
Lion Don Holmes  and 1VDG Dennis Alleman  

Lower Swatara Lions  with me and 
2nd VDG Patti Ohler and 1500 pairs of glasses! 

Lower Paxton Lions  King Lion Seydou Zango 
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LANDISBURG LIONS CLUB               LIVERPOOL LIONS CLUB  LURGAN LIONS CLUB 
CARRIE BYERS                                STEVE G BAKER   AUTUMN L ALLEMAN 

 BELINDA MULLEN               SUE S BAKER            CHRISTOPHER D HUGHES  
 LAURA NACE                STEPHEN L DREW  LYNNE R YOHE 
 
             

                MARYSVILLE LIONS CLUB    
JOSHUA RICHARD BLUMENSTEIN RICHARD C BLUMENSTEIN      MICHELLE DITMER      JARED S HEFENFINGER 

JORDAN M HEFENFINGER                    MIKE C KALINICH           CAROL KENNEDY         NICOLE B KENNEDY                                             
RANDY L KENNEDY JR.         JOYCE A LESH           GARY L SHIMMEL        AMBER A SHUMAKER 
CATELYN SHUMAKER 

       
 
 

MIDDLE PAXTON LIONS CLUB  NEW BLOOMFIELD LIONS CLUB  PENBROOK LIONS CLUB 
      CHRISTINE P BERENCZ                 HEIDI GOOD          PAUL A THOMAS  

     
 
WEST HANOVER LIONS CLUB 
    RONALD W LIVINGSTON  
      SUSAN M LIVINGSTON 

        14-T NEW MEMBERS, JANUARY 2022 

14-T DECEASED MEMBERS, JANUARY 2022 

GREENCASTLE LIONS CLUB   LANDISBURG LIONS CLUB 
  CALVIN A HAUSENFLUCK   WILBUR W CROCKETT 
 
 
MIFFLINTOWN LIONS CLUB   NEW BLOOMFIELD LIONS CLUB 
HAROLD DANIEL DUMM    HERBERT R ROBB 
BURNS T. ERNEST III 
 

     

REGION IV, ZONE B MEETINGS 
 

February 21, 2022 6:00 PM Hoss's Steak and Seafood House 
 
May 4, 2022 (Zone Social) 6:30 PM Lurgan Township Recreation Bldg 
 

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
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  GLOBAL LEADERSHIP TEAM 

Greetings Lions and Leos of 14-T, 
 
Well, we have had our share of cold weather and I find myself looking forward to Spring. We have 
endured through the loss of some members, but I often hear in my travels about new members 
being inducted. A few have even been done via Zoom. Technology keeps us all in touch in a very 
good way. New members are like new growth in Spring. “Sustainability” is defined as “the ability to 
be maintained at a certain rate or level”. This ties us into Leadership. 
 
How do you sustain your Lions Clubs and do what we do so very well? As defined by Global Action 
Team (GAT) it includes Service, Membership, and  Leadership - these three areas are 
interconnected and feed one another. To  sustain our service in our communities, we must be 
consistently mindful of our membership. To sustain our membership, we must be mindful of how 
we exercise our leadership. To sustain our leadership, we must continue our service in our 
communities. It is a circular route that keeps us all engaged. 
 
We all should be evaluating our clubs with our projects, our service, our membership efforts, our 
communications within our clubs, our District, and the Multiple District. If you don’t establish goals 
how will you know what you have achieved this Lions year? We should examine what we are 
doing  and CHANGE that, evolve even a small bit so we can sustain, improve, and grow our 
SERVICE, LEADERSHIP, and MEMBERSHIP. We always have fun when we all work together. 
 
As your Council Chair I encourage you to start making plans to come to our  Multiple District 
Convention in May. It will be held at the Valley Forge Resort and Casino in King of Prussia, PA. 
More details will be forthcoming soon so watch your newsletter. 
 
Council Chair  
Cathy Baker IPDG 
14-T 
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PA LIONS DISASTER RELIEF EFFORT 
Our Penna Disaster relief tractor trailer arriving in Kentucky and 
Lions from PA. And Kentucky getting ready to unload !   Amazing! 

CENTRAL PENNA. BLOOD BANK DRIVES 
 
Please consider a Donation!   Supplies are very Low!  
 

1. Carlisle Regional Medical Blood Donor Center---  Multiple Dates  
2. Bethany UMC,  Marysville—2/9/2022 1:00 pm-7:00 pm 
3. Texas Road House, Harrisburg  2/13/2022  12:00 pm-5:00 pm  
4. Northern Dauphin Co. YMCA  2/15/2022 9:00 am-2:00 pm 
5. Shippensburg University 2/15/2022 10:00am-4:00 pm 
6. UPMC West Shore Hospital at Fredricksen Center  2/17/22 1:00 pm-6:00 pm 
7. Dauphin County Library East Shore  2/17/2022 10:00 am-3:00 pm 
8. Denny’s Mechanicsburg  2/22/2022 1:00 pm – 7:00 pm  
9. Hershey Public Library  2/22/2022 1:30-6:30 pm 
10. Harrisburg East Shore Donor Center—Multiple Dates 
11. Lower Paxton Township  2/25/2022 12:00-6:00 pm  

      12. Duncannon Council of Churches 2/26/2022 8:00 am-2:00 pm 
13. Central PA Blood Bank Hershey Donor Center – Multiple Dates 
 
Check cpbb.org or 1-800-771-0059 to find a drive near you!  

 

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
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According to Punxsutawney Phil, we can anticipate six more weeks of winter! He saw his 
shadow this morning. But don’t despair, we have an Environmental Photo Contest coming to lift 
your spirits. Please be on the lookout for an email with the details. 
  
DG Peg recently shared news of environmental projects occurring around the district during a 
recent club visit. Clubs from 14T are performing tree plantings, community gardens, and recycling 
projects, to name a few. This is inspiring news. 
  
When I last wrote here, we reviewed #4-#6 of the 17-sustainable development goals. These goals 
stem from the United Nations and are embraced by Lions Clubs International and many 
organizations globally, including here in the United States. While some of these goals are very 
environment related, others have social impacts, however are interdependent with each other. 
Goals #7-#9 involve: access to affordable and clean energy, decent work and economic growth, 
and resilient infrastructure, respectively. Regarding #7, energy, improvement is especially needed 
in the heating and transport sectors by becoming more renewable. In our communities at this time 
of year, there’s opportunity to help residents who need heat assistance.  Regarding #8, global 
employment saw the loss of 255-million full time jobs due to the pandemic. This especially 
impacted young women at 31% not employed nor in school, nor in training. This creates 
opportunities in our communities for clubs to engage with other organizations to find solutions to 
unmet needs. 
  
Lastly, goal #9, resilient infrastructure includes sustainable industry and fosters innovation. 
According to the UN, the relationship between social and industrial development can lead to 
“employment creation, poverty eradication, gender equality, labor standards, and greater access 
to education and health care.” Sustainable industry is one that embraces practices that produce 
long-term benefits for many. You can learn more at www.un.org and consider how your club can 
take action. 
  
The aforementioned Sustainable Development Goals are the blueprint to achieve a better and 
more sustainable future for all. They address the global challenges we face. 
  
As always, if your club needs a speaker, I’m happy to help. 
  
Best regards, 
Lion/PDG Krista Callear 
14-T Environment Chair 
Hershey Lions Club 
 

MESSAGE FROM ENVIRONMENTAL CHAIR 

http://www.un.org/
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BEACON LODGE 

A list of all Adult and children Camps and Disabled Veterans Project New Hope camps at PA 
Lions Beacon Lodge are below. PLEASE NOTE: The titles/names of some of the Children 
Village camps have been CHNGED to better reference the type of camp. Please see the 
previous camp titles listed at the bottom with an asterisk. 
Reminder, if your club would like to provide a campership and is not sponsoring a specific 
individual, Beacon Lodge will gratefully assign the donation toward a potential camper. 

 
Project New Hope for disabled Veterans camps are available at no cost to the veteran, however club donations 
submitted for PNH are greatly needed and appreciated. 
 
Thank you for your continued support of PA Lions Beacon Lodge Camp. 
 
 PDG Jan Adams, District PA Lions Beacon Lodge Chairperson 
 

  Adult Camp Sessions 
Session 1  Transitional Care  June 4-9   Due May 25th 
Session 2  Assisted Living   June 11-16   Due June 1st 
Session 3  Transitional Care  June 18-23   Due June 8th 
Session 4  Assisted Living   June 25-30   Due June 15th  
Session 5  Family Camp   July 2-6    Due June 22nd 
Session 6  Assisted Living   July 9-14   Due June 29th 
Session 7  V.I.    July 16-26   Due July 6th 
Session 8  V.I.    July 30-August 9  Due July 20th 
                            Children’s Village Camp Sessions     
Session 1  *Camp Sensational  June 4-9   Due May 25th 
Session 2  *Camp Unite   June 11-15   Due June 1st 
Session 3  *L.E.A.P.   June 18-23   Due June 8th 
Session 4  Project New Hope  June 25-29   Due June 15th  
Session 5  *Camp Unite   July 2-6    Due June 22nd 
Session 6  Project New Hope  July 9-13   Due June 29th 
Session 7  *ConnXions   July 16-23   Due July 6th 
Session 8  *Camp AD(H)Dventure  July 30-August 6  Due July 20th 
 
Some sessions fill up quickly, the best way to reserve a camp session is to send in the camper registration form 
with the $100 registration fee as soon as possible.  For online registration, visit BeaconLodge.org   

*Session 1: Camp A.L.I.V.E.  Session 2&5: Family Camp  Session 3: Assisted Living  Session 7: V.I.  
Session 8: Camp Energy 

 

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
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The District Governor White Cane Project has been around for many years. All 
monies collected stays within your local clubs to be used for Eyesight Conservation.  Over one-half of 
the District Governor’s Projects are related to Eyesight Conservation. This project can be implemented 
anytime throughout the Lions, Lioness and Leos’ year. (July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2022) At the 
present time the following Lions Clubs have sent their report to me: 
  
Greene Township Lions Club - $1,128.00   East Hanover Lions Club – $784.00 
New Bloomfield Lions Club - $678.69                       Lower Paxton Twp. Lioness/Lions Club - $518.00 
 Landisburg Lions Club - $2424.55 
 
 
 
 
 

 
***********************CUT AND RETURN************************************* 

 
2021-2022 WHITE CANE CLUB REPORT 

PA Lions Multiple District 14-T 
 
This report includes All White Cane Activities     Please email to dalton@innernet.net or 
Occurring from 07/01/2021 to 06/30/2022:     send form to PDG Dalton E. Paul 

1.  Did your Lions, Lioness, or Leo Club hold a          District 14-T White Cane Chair 
White Cane fundraising event (or events)?          1432 Laurelton Court 
______Yes, please continue with question 2          Chambersburg, PA  17201 
______No, please complete Club information and return 
            Form to District White Cane Chairperson 

2. Please list activities, dollar amounts raised, and  
Estimated man-hours.  
 

                                                                     ACTIVITY AMOUNT RAISED 

  

  

  

                                                                                                                            
                                                                                                                                           TOTAL: 

 

 
 
Estimated total man-hours expended:__________ 
 
Club Name:  ________________________________________________________ 
 
Report Submitted by:  _______________________________________  Phone/Email  

________________________________________________ 
 
This report must be in no later than July 15 2022, but try to get it in as soon as you complete your” 2021-2022 White Cane 

Campaign”. Thank you. 

mailto:dalton@innernet.net
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BLAIN LIONS CLUB 

At their January meeting the Blain Lions awarded a Lifetime Achievement Award posthumously 
to Lion Rich Rohm.  Lion Rich served the community through the Blain Lions Club for 68 years.   
President Lion Bob Rice presented the award to Lion Rich’s daughter.  Several club members 
shared their memories of Lion Rich and the many ways he touched their lives.  

The Landisburg Lions Club has announced the creation of the 
Charles Allan Egolf Memorial Emergency Medical Technician 
Scholarship in conjunction with the Landisburg Emergency 
Medical Service. Each year the club will underwrite the cost of 
the training to certify a new EMT.  
 
C. “Allan” Egolf, a former state legislator, was a long time 
member, president, and Melvin Jones Award recipient of the 
club who passed away in September of 2021.  
 
Pictured presenting this year’s scholarship check are (left to 
right) Lion George Roche, Kyle Miller from Landisburg EMS, 
Vivian Cockley (Lions Nancy and Allan Egolf’s granddaughter), 
Lion Nancy Egolf and Lion Steve Benedict, current Landisburg 
Lion Club president.   
 

LANDISBURG LIONS CLUB 
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Plastic Bag Recycling/Park Benches 
The Hershey Lions Club has begun collecting plastic bags and other plastic film materials for recycling into park 
benches to be placed around the Derry Township.  We encourage residents to participate in this service project 
with us.  This service project not only helps the environment by cutting back on discarded plastic bags, but also 
assists in obtaining additional benches to be placed around the township. 
 
How it works 
We currently have recycling receptacles placed at the Hershey Public Library and Grace United Methodist Church 
(433 E. Main Street, Hummelstown).  Recyclables include plastic shopping bags, bubble wrap, plastic shrink wrap, 
newspaper delivery bags, and similar products.  This does not include plastic bottles nor other "hard" plastics.  For 
more details on what can be recycled, please visit this web page from the recycler 
- https://recycle.trex.com/view/educate#materials1.  We can obtain one bench every 6 months so long as we 
collect 500 pounds of plastic.   
 
Questions 
If you still have questions, please reach out to us on our Facebook page 
- https://www.facebook.com/hersheylions. 
 
 

HERSHEY LIONS CLUB 

Park bench constructed from recycled 
plastic bags 

Recycling receptacle at the Hershey 
Public Library 

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
https://recycle.trex.com/view/educate#materials1
https://www.facebook.com/hersheylions
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                               WELCOME NEW MEMBER! 
At the January Lions Club meeting, Membership Chair Lion 
Ray inducted our newest Lion, Mr. Paul Thomas. He was 
sponsored by Lion Jeff Dougherty. Lion Paul’s enthusiastic and 
energetic attitude is most welcoming and appreciated. Lion 
Paul attended several meetings and participated in service 
projects before committing to serving the Penbrook community. 
He is looking forward to many years of service. A warm 
welcome and sincere appreciation to Lion Paul for choosing to 
become a Penbrook Lion. 

PENBROOK LIONS CLUB 

NEW YEAR’S COMMUNITY SERVICE 
The Penbrook Lions started the New Year in 
service to the community.  Lion Vicky led the 
Lions in serving residents a free soup &   chili 
take out lunch.  Penbrook Lions cooked up both 
meaty and vegetarian recipes.  The variety of 
chili filled crockpots was worth the trip to the 
community building on a cold winter day! 

PENBROOK LEO CLUB 

UPDATING THE GREENBELT 
Leo Hannah & Lion Tammy updated the story pages at the 
Greenbelt Parkway Trail (between Paxtang & Penbrook 
Boroughs) in late January. The new story walk is a bilingual 
(Spanish & English) story set in the forest as woodland 
animals prepare for winter. It is titled “Lewis Cardinal’s First 
Winter”.   
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WEST HANOVER LIONS CLUB 

District Governor Peggy Hummel, right, 
inducts new members into West Hanover 
Lions Club, Ron and Sue Livingston, as their 
sponsor, West Hanover Lions President Don 
Holmes, left ,looks on. 

The West Hanover Lions presented a check in 
support of district projects.  Pictured, from left to 
right, are Zone Chair Doug Long, West Hanover 
Lions President Don Holmes, District Governor 
Peggy Hummel and Second Vice District Governor 
Dennis Alleman. 

EAST HANOVER LIONS CLUB 

East Hanover Lions club honored two fifth grade 
students in the East Hanover Elementary School in 
Dauphin and Lebanon counties for their outstanding 
achievements and service during the  first trimester in 
2021-2022. The students and their families attended 
our dinner meeting at Perkins Restaurant on Tuesday, 
January 25, 2022. They received a certificate, 
monetary award and a Hershey Chocolate Bar. We 
are so pleased we can honor these deserving 
students! 
 Pictured are:  Brooke Smith, East Hanover Dauphin 
Co; Lion Nancy Gamber, Chairperson, and Aaron 
Neidig, East Hanover Lebanon Co 
 

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
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PAXTANG LIONS CLUB 

New Paxtang Lions member Gavin Ford was 
inducted by 1st VDG Dennis Alleman at the 
Paxtang January meeting.  Pictured are 
sponsor Lion Rick Waltz, Lion Gavin and 1st 
VDG Dennis . 

Paxtang Lions Treasurer Lion Rick Waltz and 
Paxtang 1st VP Jack Thomas presented a check 
in the amount of $2,200 for District Projects to 
1st VDG Dennis Alleman during his visitation in 
January.   
With additional direct donations, the club's total 
contributions for Districts projects are $4,800. 

Paxtang Lions joined other 14-T Lions on a 
cold day to help pack the PA Lions Disaster 
Truck headed to Kentucky. 
 
L to R Lion George Knehr, Lion Elaine Knehr, 
PDG Bill Tuttle, Lion Joyce Tuttle and Lion 
Greg Borzok. 
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PAXTANG LIONS PANCAKE BREAKFAST! 
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UPCOMING LEO EVENTS 

State Leo Clubs Meeting: The State Council Meeting will be held at the Wyndham 
Garden in York, February 4-5. On Saturday, we will hold a State Leo Clubs Meeting. This 
meeting is OPEN TO ALL – especially, Leo Club Advisors and Leos members. The topic 
has yet to be determined, but I am open to suggestions. 

2020-2021 Leo of the Year: The State Leo of the Year will be honored February 5 at the 
Saturday Night Banquet. Help us celebrate this young leader from 14-T, by attending the 
banquet. 

State Leo Rally: After two years of the Covid Pandemic, Beacon Lodge Camp is once 
again hosting our Leo Rally on April 22-24. This will be a weekend of fun, food, fellowship 
and service. The Registration Form and General Requirements will be available in 
January. As in years prior, we are hoping that Districts and Sponsoring Lions Clubs will 
assist the Leos with the $50 Registration Fees for each camper (Leos and Chaperones). 

State Convention: May 19-22 at the Radisson Hotel Valley Forge – watch for Leo 
activities to be announced. 

Let us move safely into a Healthy New Year as we Serve from the Heart. 

PDG Kathy Fouse 
State Leo Clubs Coordinator 
717-645-4322 
lionkathyfouse@gmail.com 
 

There are upcoming events for Leos that are important to the Lions and 
Leos of 14-T. I’d like to encourage our Lions, Leo Advisors and Leos to 
participate in these events.  It’s also important for the District Cabinet 
and sponsoring Lions Club Boards to approve financial assistance 
where possible so their Leos can attend some of the events. 

mailto:lionkathyfouse@gmail.com
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We invite all Lions and Leos to the 32nd Annual District 14T Convention on 
Saturday, April 23, 2022. 

 
 
We will be hosting Immediate Past International Director Don Noland from Missouri, at the Red 
Lion Hotel, 4751 Lindle Road in Harrisburg.  The convention will be a one-day event again this year 
with nominations, Necrology Service, Seminars, Rally Luncheon, Voting for District Leaders, 
District Cabinet Meeting, and opportunities to learn more about 14-T Projects.  The Convention 
Committee will plan to meet over the next month to finalize details. 
 
The Convention Assessment Notices have been sent to each club President and Secretary.  If your 
club did not receive an assessment notice, please contact Lion Darrell Miller, District Treasurer. 
 
Please also consider having your club provide the convention with a raffle basket.  We will also be 
requesting that you bring your club's banner for display during our rally luncheon.    Watch for the 
registration form in future District Newsletters.             
 
We look forward to seeing you at the Red Lion Hotel on April 23rd! 
 
PDG Bill Tuttle and PDG Keldeen Stambaugh, Convention Co-Chairs 
 

http://www.palions14t.org/
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VISION RESOURCES 

 

 

WAIT UNTIL DARK 
 
Vision Resources of Central Pennsylvania (VROCP) is sponsoring a live, benefit, play of the 
psychological thriller, Wait Until Dark. The stage adaptation by Jeffrey Hatcher is of the 1967 
movie involving a recently blinded woman who is terrorized by a trio of thugs while they search for a 
heroin-stuffed doll they believe is in her apartment.  
 
The movie starred Audrey Hepburn and also includes Alan Arkin as a violent criminal along with 
criminal played by Richard Crenna. Other supporting actors include Jack Weston, Julie Herrod and 
Efrem Zimbalist, Jr. Audrey Hepburn was nominated for the Academy Award for Best Actress in 
1967, and Zimbalist was nominated for a Golden Globe in the supporting category. The movie’s 
climax is ranked on Bravo’s100 scariest movie moments. 
 
VROCP is using the live production as a fundraising opportunity, but also because of the depiction 
of the young blind woman in her role. As a newly blind person, understandably her life has taken a 
drastic and tragic change. However, she proves herself to be resourceful and independent as she 
learns to deal with the life fate has handed her. The story and portrayal of a strong and self-reliant 
person with a blindness disability was ahead of its time. 
 
Please join Vision Resources at the Little Theatre of Mechanicsburg on February 27, 2022 at 2:30 
p.m. for this one-time showing of Wait Until Dark. Tickets are $25.00 each and may be purchased 
beginning February first at: 
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/wait-until-dark-at-the-littel-theatre-of-mechanicsburg-tickets-
250571144037 
You may also purchase tickets on the Vision Resources web site, www.vrocp.org, or by calling 
Cheryl Cuddy, 717-238-2531, between 9 a.m. & 4 p.m., Monday-Friday. 
 
Light snacks will be provided preceding the stage production. All proceeds will be used to support 
the VROCP mission in Cumberland, Dauphin, Franklin and Perry counties.  
Please join us! 

### 
Vision Resources of Central Pennsylvania is a 501 (c) (3) non- profit organization. Contributions are tax-deductible to the extent allowed by law. The 
official registration and financial information of Vision Resources of Central Pennsylvania may be obtained from the Pennsylvania Department of State 
by calling toll free within Pennsylvania, 1-800-732-0999. Registration does not imply endorsement. The Vision Resources Small Games of Chance and 
Special Raffle Permit number is 583-1. 
 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Academy_Award_for_Best_Actress
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https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Golden_Globe_Award_for_Best_Supporting_Actor_%E2%80%93_Motion_Picture
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/wait-until-dark-at-the-littel-theatre-of-mechanicsburg-tickets-250571144037
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/wait-until-dark-at-the-littel-theatre-of-mechanicsburg-tickets-250571144037
http://www.vrocp.org/


Visit us at:  www.palions14t.org 
 
 

30   

 
  

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/


31 
 

  



Visit us at:  www.palions14t.org 
 
 

32   

 

 
 

http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/
http://www.palions14t.org/


33 
 

 


